School Health Advisory Council Meeting
In-Person & Virtual Meeting
March 21st, 2023
· Welcome, Eat, Introductions, Thank You, In-Person & Zoom Logistics (5:00 – 5:15)                                                       
Sandi Cravens – Health/PE Coordinator & co-chair
· Special Welcome to Imelda Little – Executive Director of PK – 8 Schools

· We are still looking for members  
· In-Person / Zoom Logistics
   -In person, please keep in mind we have some Zoomed in so speak clearly and loud.

   -In person, please let Sandi know if you see a Zoom attendee w/ hand raised.

   -Zoom, please mute yourself.
   -Zoom, please turn your camera on if you feel comfortable doing so.
   -Zoom, please raise hand or speak out if you’d like to comment.  
· Friendly reminder – all SHAC meetings will be recorded.
· Old Business (5:15 – 6:05)
· Review January 2023 Meeting Notes – changes/additions?
· Updates
· Department Updates – estimated timeframe
· Olga Rosenberger – Executive Director of Adult Support Services & Student Nutrition (5:15 – 5:25)  
shared that her department celebrated National School Breakfast Week March 6-10 with contests and fun events on the campuses.  She also reported that all campus Food Service staff had fun with a team building challenge that week creating a poster that reflects, “what school breakfast means to them.”  The winning campus received a catered lunch.  These best practices were highlighted on the National School Lunch website and several colleagues have reached out to her for information about her department’s success.  Olga also conveyed that they are preparing to offer summer meals at no cost to children/teens ages 1 – 18 on various campuses in June, July and August, and participants do not need to be Irving residents to benefit from this opportunity.  Other discussion followed regarding the proposed changes to the USDA school meal nutrition standards and Olga will follow up with more information via email on the details. 
· Jose Villasenor – Employee Wellness Strategist (5:25 – 5:35) reported that his department will participate in the Community Fair on April 22nd offering chair massages for attendees, this perk also continues to be a favorite on campuses and other IISD buildings. Other exciting news Jose shared is that the partnership between IISD Employee Wellness and Sunstone yoga prompted them to donate $1,000 to the Irving Schools Foundation for Breakfast with the Stars, and collaboration with Camp Gladiator yielded several CG volunteers for the event.
· Karyn Beauchamp – Director of Clinic & Health Services (5:35 – 5:45) listed multiple events and initiatives happening in her department.   They are preparing for the April 1st – Health Fair at Austin Middle School and the April 22nd Health Fair at MacArthur High School where they will offer vaccines targeting kindergarten age students and up.  She also highlighted the School Supply Grant that Health Services received which has allowed her department to provide cleaning supplies/equipment to campuses and other departments to be used to sanitize environments for students, staff and others through air purifiers, portable sanitizing machines, detergents and wipes.  Her last item pertained to the fentanyl threat that continues to increase.  All nurses now have Narcan on hand to provide crucial lifesaving procedures to students if needed.  Discussion followed on how to get the information on the dangers of fentanyl to students in a language they will understand and take seriously. Kam Junjeo, a SHAC parent who works in video production, graciously offered to help produce a video at no cost to the district. 
· Julie Soberanis – Director of Guidance, Counseling & College Readiness (5:45 – 5:55) assured SHAC members that a letter highlighting the dangers of fentanyl will be sent home to parents soon.  Julie also provided an update on the SATs, and the registration process that students are now participating in after working through the Xello assessment she mentioned at our last meeting.  Xello is a new software program for K-12 that helps students find their strengths and interests and they choose classes that support those career paths.   Last, she shared the option for students who are identified as not quite ready for college success.   These students have the opportunity to participate in the Texas College Bridge program which allows them to work through remediation modules by graduation instead of being required to take remediation classes when they enter college.
· Sofia Lopez – Director of At Risk/Responsive Services (5:55 – 6:05) was unable to attend the meeting.
· Programs/Initiatives – Updates (6:05 – 6:35)
· Swim Safe – teacher survey data 
Dr. Cravens, Health & Physical Education Coordinator, shared the results of the Swim Safe Classroom Teacher survey which she asks them to complete after their students finish the program.  Results are overwhelming positive, the data shows they have observed increased self-confidence that often carries over to the classroom, improved attitude, increased levels of happiness, resilience, and stamina, and decreased discipline and absences during Swim Safe.   Teachers also shared many supporting narratives and statements in the survey.  To date, Swim Safe has served more than 16, 600 students.  A suggestion was made by Kathy Miller, PreK teacher and SHAC secretary, to Implement more water safety information in month of May for 1st grade to help prepare for Swim Safe the following year.
· Recess Initiative – data/response to LiiNK  Dr. Cravens explained that there is a lot of data on the LiiNK website and she will share the direct link.  https://liinkproject.tcu.edu/results 
· Membership Initiative

Terry Harbin, SHAC parent, has found 2 new parents planning to join SHAC and 2 others have applied.
· New Business (6:35 – 7:00)
· Wellness Policy – overview & triennial assessment
Olga Rosenberger, Executive Director of Adult Support Services & Student Nutrition, reviewed the history of the Wellness Policy and the development of the Wellness Plan.  Now, all requirements to evaluate our progress of meeting the plan goals have been reinstated (after Covid waivers) and the district is required to implement the Triennial Assessment.   The policy states that the School Health Advisory Council is responsible for providing guidance in the Wellness Plan and Triennial Assessment.  Olga shared the baseline questions and discussion followed on the logistics and timeline of getting it to the campuses.  Once completed by all schools, the SHAC will meet one more time with a limited agenda and discuss the results.  At that point, they will also provide input on changes needed to the assessment tool and Wellness Plan.
· Anything else?   Kam Junejo, Singley parent, highlighted a few items of concerns that were campus specific.  Amber McHugh, Singley PE teacher, provided some insight into changes in campus procedures, and Imelda Little, Executive Director of PreK – 8 Schools urged him to make an appointment with campus leaders to discuss his concerns.  
Adjourned & thank you!                                                   
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Meeting Dates:  
One more via Zoom TBD
Members of Health Advisory Council
2021 – 2023
**Green – On Zoom
	Member
	Campus
	Service
	Status

	1. Tracy Bennett
	Parent – Farine
	2 years
	Returning

	2. Lynette Cleveland
	Parent – Travis, Farine
	2 years
	Returning

	3. Leslie Tillerson
	Community member
	2 years
	Returning

	4. Cindy Buchanan
	Parent – Travis, MacArthur
	2 years
	Returning

	5. Bonnie Jones
	Parent – Bowie, Townley
	2 years
	Returning

	6. Susie Griffin
	Parent – Nimitz, Lamar
	2 years
	Returning

	7. Eileen Parks
	Community Member
	2 years
	Returning

	8. Sarah Stegall
	Parent – Crockett, Singley
	2 years
	Returning

	9. Terry Harbin
	Parent – MacArthur, Travis
	2 years
	Returning

	10. Michelle Vinson
	Parent – Nimitz
	2 years
	Returning

	11. Kam Junejo
	Parent – Brandenburg, Travis
	2 years
	Returning

	12. Mary Richarte
	Community Member & IISD School Board 
	2 years
	Returning

	13. Sheila Browning
	Retired (Nurse – Lively) – Community Member
	2 years
	Returning

	14. Amber McHugh
	Health/PE teacher – Singley Academy
	2 years
	Returning

	15. Kimest Sanders
	Counseling & Guidance Coordinator
	2 years
	Returning

	16. Rachel Chamberlain
	Counselor – Lady Bird Johnson Middle School
	2 years
	Returning

	17. Kathy Miller
	Classroom teacher – Lively
	2 years
	Returning

	18. Dereka Davis*
	TAPPS/Foster Care Coordinator
	District Rep
	ongoing

	19. Olga Rosenberger*
	Executive Director of Adult Support Services and Student Nutrition
	District Rep
	ongoing

	20. Sylvia Saucedo*
	Ass’t Director – Food Services
	District Rep
	ongoing

	21. Amber Marvel*
	Purchasing, Nutrition and Menu Operations Coordinator
	District Rep
	ongoing

	22. Julie Soberanis*
	Director – Guidance, Counseling & College Readiness
	District Rep
	ongoing

	23. Sofia Galvan*
	Director At-Risk/Responsive Services
	District Rep
	ongoing

	24. Karyn Beauchamp*
	Director of Health Services
	District Rep
	ongoing

	25. Sandi Cravens*
	Health and PE Coordinator
	District Rep
	Ongoing

	26. Jose Villasenor*
	Employee Wellness Strategist
	District Rep
	Ongoing

	27. Imelda Little
	
	District Rep
	Ongoing


*Administrative representatives – ongoing service, nonvoting members
